MEDICAL UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH CAROLINA

COLLEGE OF NURSING

FACULTY ASSEMBLY

MEETING MINUTES

October 21, 2002

1:00 p.m.– 4:00 p.m.

CON 220

Members Present:

G. Barbosa, L. Bellig, S. Bond, H. DeToma, C. Dorsey, B. Edlund, A.M. Goff, J. Grossman, A. Goff, S. Hendrix, M. Hickey, A. Hollerbach, L. Horton, M. Hucks, T. Hulsey, T. Kelechi,  M. King, J. Leuner, M. Lobo M. Lobo, M. Long, S. Lufkin, C. McDougall, I. Pearson, F. Porcher, D. Santiago, K. Simon, P. Spain, S. Stroud,  J. Welton, E. Whitehead

Guests Present:
L. Northrup, L. Shull 

	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	OUTCOMES (RECOMMENDATIONS/ACTIONS)

RESPONSIBLE PERSON

	Approval of Minutes
	Minutes of September 16, 2002 distributed via e-mail.
	Minutes approved as circulated.

	Dean's Report - 

T. Hulsey for G. Stuart
Dean’s Council

Nursing Governance 
	No report.

Meeting cancelled and has been rescheduled.  No report.


	Faculty are requested to e-mail Dr. Stuart any staff support issues.

	Associate Dean for Programs and External Initiatives

 J. Leuner

Grant

School-based clinics

Peer review task force


	Grant monies continue to be available to MUSC, Clemson, and USC through the S.C. Reinvestment Act for the Nurse Faculty Workforce Initiative Award to develop nurse educators.  One MUSC student has been accepted into the program and another application is being processed.  Graduate students (MSN and PhD) who graduate this year are encouraged to apply.  Up to five positions can be funded.

Students are needed in the clinics to conduct projects, assessments and to provide hands-on care.

A formalized peer review process is being developed by a newly formed task force.

An e-mail will be sent for feedback.  It expected to come to consensus in December so that a pilot can be initiated in the Spring, 2003.


	J. Leuner will distribute draft via e-mail to faculty members for recommendations.


	Associate Dean for Academics

G. Barbosa

NCLEX

Book orders

Support staff
	The pass rate for last quarter was 85% compared to 87.6% for the state; the repeat pass rate was 66% compared to 57% for the state.  A seven-week review course offered through The Writing Center.  The classes meet twice weekly for four hours each.

Spring book orders are due.

Reviewed the support staff changes, ie.,  S. Auwaerter -  the online technical support person and scheduling of classrooms; M. White – schedules conference rooms and Historical Library; J. Keith – budget;  Peggy Sires and Caroline Page – Office of Student Services
	E-mail book orders to bookstore@musc.edu

	Trident United Way

L. Northrup
	Presented the annual campaign appeal; showed videotape of the types of community partnerships; the goal is to raise $215,000 -  $90,000 has been raised.
	Return pledge cards by the end of October.

	Preceptor Guidelines 

B. Edlund
	A task force is in the process of standardizing preceptor guidelines across programs and courses. Key aspects of the guidelines include orientation, manual development, evaluation, etc. for non-paid regular and modified clinical appointments. A handout was distributed and discussion ensued.  Several recommendations were made.
	Changes will be made to the original draft and presented to faculty for approval.

	FY03 Budget

L. Shull
	After the election in November, there will be a 7% budget reduction.  Mechanisms to reduce the budget are being addressed at the University-level such as increase tuition and fees, furloughs, etc.  The amount of money the CON receives from the state is approximately $3 million.  Overall, the CON is 92.5% of the spending level.
	CON budget proposal due October 28, 2002 for submission to the Provost’s Office.


	Action Items
	
	

	Department Chair & Structure Consensus

T. Hulsey
	A consensus report was compiled from e-mail feedback from faculty members regarding the structure of departments and chairs as follows: there should be two departments – faculty may chose which department they wish to join; FMU faculty should select which department they wish to join; chairs should be associate or full professors; chairs should establish mentor and collaborative relationships between faculty members, and that consensus was to have a long term appointment with an appointment review every five years.  Other discussion items included: establishing undergraduate and graduate coordinators or curriculum committees; frequency of departmental and faculty meetings could be every other month; and, need for analysis of teaching loads. 
	A consensus will be drafted and distributed via e-mail by T. Hulsey.  Following faculty approval, the recommendations will be sent to the Dean.

The curriculum issue will be handled by task force.  The task force suggestion will be addressed during the next Executive Planning Council meeting.

	Student Uniform Recommendations

A. Hollerbach
	Revisions to the current uniform policy were discussed and several examples of uniform tops were shown.  Recommendations were discussed.  It was the general consensus of the faculty that the uniform policy needs to be revised and that strict adherence to the policy (current and future) should be made.
	Faculty recommendations for changes in the policy will be made.  A. Hollerbach will e-mail changes to faculty for approval.

	Faculty Practice Bylaws

L. Horton


	The APG committee recommends deleting the requirement of the faculty reference in the criteria for admission to undergraduate and graduate students.  The rationale for these changes is that the length of time between applicants’ previous formal education and current application makes finding a faculty who remembers the student an arduous and often futile task.  Changes are noted on pages 20 and 21 of the online Student Handbook.
	The faculty voted to approve the deletion of the faculty reference in the admission criteria.   A total of three references will continue to be required.

	Search Committee Update

F. Porcher for E. Erkel
	Members of the Search Committee include: E. Erkel (chair), E. Amella, S. Brown, J. Grossman, T. Kelechi, F. Porcher; an applicant for the Associate Dean for Research has declined a second interview; a faculty candidate for FMU has declined the position citing personal reasons; an applicant for the endowed chair, Dr. Carolyn Murdaugh will be on campus November 4 and 5, 2002; a search continues for the Associate Dean for Research and ads are running in several nursing journals.
	

	Announcements

Picnic

Guest Lecture
	The CON picnic scheduled for October 26 has been cancelled and will be rescheduled in the near future.

F. Porcher invited faculty to attend a reception for Robert Andoh who will discuss experiences, practices, and medicines of West Africa.  MUSC, Clemson and the University of Massachusetts collaborate on an initiative to take nursing students abroad.  
	

	Adjourn
	The meeting adjourned at 3:30 PM.
	Faculty Forum will be November 18 from 1 to 4 PM. The next Faculty Assembly will be December 16, 2002 from 1 to 4 PM.
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